

St. Rose of Lima Church

312 Ridgedale Avenue East Hanover, New Jersey 07936 www.saintroseoflimachurch.org

Twenty-Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time September 11, 2016



As we gather on this weekend of September 11th we pause, remember and pray for the many so brutally killed in the World Trade Center, Pennsylvania and Washington D.C. We all remember exactly where we were on that beautiful Tuesday morning as barbaric men ruined the lives of so many. I will always remember the sunset on that beautiful evening as I ministered to eleven families

who lost a loved one. Fifteen years later ISIS is a scourge to every civilized nation. Our hearts go out to the people of France who this year have suffered so grievously. However, we should never become angry or prejudiced. Each of us must not only pray for peace in the world but do our part in our own little world to ensure that we seek peace in our own lives, in the lives of our family, work environment and community. Let each of us always strive to fight apathy, aggression, and ignorance and bring to each situation the sensitive, courageous and healing love of Christ.

This past week our young people have returned to school. The roads are busy and things are back to normal. This weekend we begin our Religious Ed Cycle 1. Next weekend Cycle 2 commences. This coming Thursday we will meet with all students and at least one parent of our 9th grade Confirmation class at 6:15pm and 10th grade Confirmation class at 7:15pm. Both groups please come punctually to the church. Fr. Matthew and I look forward to interacting with our young people as we help them to explore their minds on the teachings of the Catholic faith.

As you are aware, Seminarian Andrew Burns will be ordained a deacon at St. Peter's Basilica on Thursday, September 29th. We keep Andrew in prayer during these special days prior to his ordination. You will notice that this week and next week we have published the Banns of Ordination to fulfill the norms of Canon Law. Christ's faithful are obliged to reveal impediments to the Sacred Orders, if they know of any, to the bishop or pastor before the ordination would take place. On my behalf, as Andrew's mentor and pastor, I know of no impediment that would prevent him from being ordained a deacon on the Feast Day of the Archangels Sts. Michael, Gabriel and Raphael.

Several weeks ago Fr. Hubert asked me to mentor another seminarian. Those of you who were at Mass last weekend had the opportunity to meet Kamil Kiszka. Kamil is living at Bartimaeus House Monday – Thursday and attending Rutgers University. He will spend Friday – Sunday evening here with us as I mentor him in the ways of the American Catholic Church. He is 28 years old and is the second child of Jozef and Anna. He has one brother Grzegorz. Kamil comes from the town of Wierzba. He has an extroverted personality and is friendly and engaging. Kamil likes to play soccer and keep himself fit. He likes to read and is interested in technology. I look forward to having Kamil at St. Rose and I know he'll enjoy becoming involved in every aspect of parish life.



Sunday, September 11th Twenty-Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time

7:30 People of the Parish

Amarando Barsanti, Antonio & Maria Cunha

9:00 Anthony Pryer Sr., James Emiliani

10:30 Anthony Russo, Danny Tarantino

12:15 Frank Custode, Salvatore & Maria Finelli, Mary DeMarino

7:00 Michael Quatrella, Barbara Cicalese

Monday, September 12th The Most Holy Name of Mary

9:00 Mario Molaro, Joe M. Guidi Sr.

Tuesday, September 13th St. John Chrysostom

9:00 Janina Sawicka, Jane Dalena

Wednesday, September 14th The Exalttation of the Holy

<u>Cross</u>

9:00 Esperanza Iglesias, Ellen Louka

Thursday September 15th Our Lady of Sorrows

9:00 Agostino Sabia, Maureen Middleton

Friday September 16th Sts. Cornelius & Cyprian

9:00 Maria Wodynski, Patricia E. Burke

Saturday, September 17th St. Robert Bellarmine

9:00 Mass Intentions to the Blessed Mother

Vigil

5:30 John DeMartinis, Joseph Boruso

Sunday, September 18th Twenty-Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time

7:30 People of the Parish

Armarando Barsanti, Lorraine Lynch

*9:00 Gertrude & Robert Ardily. Anthony Giuliano

10:30 Giuseppe Farro, Angela & Michael DeSantis

12:15 Alexander Richlan, John & Dahlia Pignatello

7:00 Adosinda R. Duarte, Donna Fiorenza

Rosary Prayer Intentions for September

Glorious Mysteries: For our ECC, Religious Ed, Youth Ministry, and former Academy children in our local Catholic schools as we begin the academic year.



Sorrowful Mysteries: For our young people who have begun or returned to college that they will be safe from all harm.

Joyful Mysteries: For the children and young people of our parish in our grammar and high schools that they will work hard this academic year.

Luminous Mysteries: For Seminarians Alex and Andrew as they begin this term at the North American College.

Our Sick: Please remember in your prayers those in our parish and community who are ill, especially Adrianna Monaco, Lena Raimo, Lillian Caruso, Fred Stickel, Tom Manna, Layla Morales, John Parisi Sr. and John Parisi Jr.



THE ALTAR BREAD AND WINE

For this week are offered in loving memory of Manny Cunha From: Sister



SANCTUARYLAMP-CHURCH

For this week are offered: Special Intentions From: Brenda McNeil



ALTAR CANDLES

For this week are offered in loving memory of: Edward Crowley (50th Ann.) From: Ron & Arlene Mayer



We remember and give God thanks for our beloved

dead especially:

Robert Bendziewicz Kenneth Watt

Congratulations to the Parents of our newly Baptized: Hunter Gerard Warnock

The Mass Intention Book is now open from Jan. 1, 2017 thru June 30, 2017 and we will accept only two intentions per Mass. The suggested donation is \$15.00. We offer additional Intentions on Saturday mornings at the 9:00am Mass as a dedication to our Blessed Mother, but names for those Masses will only be announced and not placed in our weekly bulletin. Additionally, intentions can be made for the Bread & Wine, Sanctuary Lamp, Altar Candles and Tabernacle Candles. Thank you for your cooperation.



ALTAR FLOWERS

In Loving Memory Of: Nana Genny From: Linda & Paul DeTrolio & Family

"Learn Your Faith" Baltimore Catechism Question of the Week

Q. Who can administer Baptism?

A. The priest is the ordinary minister of Baptism; but in case of necessity any one who has the use of reason may baptize.

Please join the O.F.S. (Secular Franciscan) for prayer, reflection, sharing and then social after the 9:00 Mass on Saturday, September 17. Please Come and See!!

There will be a 9:00am Mass on September 18th.

2016 CONFIRMATION NEWS

9th Grade: Orientation for registered students is on Thursday, Sept. 15th from 6:15 – 7pm in the church, student and one parent must attend.

The <u>first class night</u> is Sept. 25th from 5:30 – 7pm followed by the <u>Entrance Rite Mass</u> for all 9th Graders and their parents. Details to follow!

10th Grade: Orientation for *registered* students is on Thursday, Sept. 15th 7:15-8pm in the church.

<u>The first class night</u> is Sept. 18th from 5:30 – 7pm. Details to follow.

YOUTH CENTER

St. Rose Youth Ministry Shredding Event! September 24th 9:30 – 12:30pm

Come with your personal documents to be shredded right in front of you when you arrive. \$10 per box. We will be located in the St. Rose Church parking lot. St. Rose Antioch Team and Confirmation students will be there to help unload your car. Please contact Lisa Paradiso at liparadiso@saintroseoflimachurch.org with any questions. Hope to see you there!

RELIGIOUS ED NEWS

Dear Families, Welcome to the Religious Ed Program 2016-2017!!

Our first sessions are: Cycle 1 – Sept. 11 & Cycle 2 – Sept. 18. Our classes meet from 9:45 – 11:45am. Parents who arrive before 11:45 for pickup, please proceed to the cafeteria. The lobby doors will be opened by 11:45 for dismissal.

We have two parent meetings, Sept. 11 and Sept. 18 at 10:00am in the cafeteria. One parent from each family is required to attend.

If you have not yet registered your child(ren) we continue to accept registrations:

Registrations received from Sept. 5 thru Sept. 11, the family will be notified by email during the week of Sept. 12.

Registrations received from Sept. 12 thru Sept. 18, the family will be notified by email during the week of Sept. 19.

Our program continues to need a catechist in the Sixth grade. Please prayerfully consider guiding the children in our parish as they learn and explore their faith.



Congratulations to Jen and Adam, two members of our Religious Education team, who were married this past week! We look forward to seeing you soon.

CAR RAFFLE 2016

As you all know the car has arrived and last Wednesday, September 7th ticket sales began. Please consider giving 2 hours of your time and help sell tickets at the roadside. Without your help this BIG fundraiser would not be possible. A big thank you to Eddie O'Connor, Connie Walsh and Neale Baxter for selling tickets this Summer. Thanks to them we sold over \$2,000 of tickets so far.

If you would like to help please call Jeanne at 973-980-9424.

Let's Celebrate Fr. Owen's Silver Jubilee!

25th Anniversary of Ordination as a Priest and 13 Years in Service to St. Rose of Lima.

Fr. Owen was ordained by Bishop Rodimer on December 14th, 1991 in Limerick, Ireland. We celebrate his 25 years of service with joy. Join us as we express our appreciation and shower Fr. Owen with prayers and blessings on December 11th at the 10:30am Mass. After Mass, there will be a luncheon in his honor at The Park Savoy in Florham Park. For all those who cannot attend the December 11th luncheon, the following weekend December 17th and 18th, there will be refreshments after every Mass and an opportunity to extend your congratulations to Fr. Owen.

RSVP Cards Reminder

If you are thinking of coming to Fr. Owen's Jubilee Reception at The Park Savoy, please send in your RSVP cards immediately, as we are almost full.

ROSARY ALTAR SOCIETY

OPEN TO ALL PARISHIONERS: Mass and Communion Breakfast, Sunday, Oct. 2nd at 9:00am at The Hanover Manor, \$25-per person. Informational flyer on the table in the Church foyer, or call Maureen Carvagno 973-887-7696.

DATE CHANGE FOR NEXT MEETING: September 14th beginning with the Rosary at 7:00pm in the Church.

2016 Bishop's Annual Appeal Be Rich in Good Works

Many parishioners have received, or will soon receive, a letter from Bishop Serratelli requesting support for the 2016 Bishop's Annual Appeal. This year, the theme of the Appeal is *Be Rich in Good Works*.

The Bishop's Annual Appeal supports four very worthy causes: our Catholic Charities agencies; Nazareth Village, our diocesan priests' retirement residence; our inner-city elementary schools and seminarian education. Last year's Appeal raised a record amount which meant that even more could be done for the people in our Diocese. You can help make this year's Appeal an even greater success by making a generous pledge today. Whatever you can do to help will be a great blessing!



The Parish belongs to all of us, and only through the parish community can we achieve our goals. The Challenge is Ours!!!

OFFERTORY COLLECTIONS

\$ 9,298.00
\$ 745.00
\$ 817.00
<u>\$ 10,860.00</u>
O IS SACRIFICING

COMMITMENT. MAY GOD BLESS YOU FOR YOUR LOVING HEARTS.

WE ENCOURAGE ALL OUR PARISHONERS TO USE THE TITHING ENVELOPES AND HELP US TO MEET OUR GOAL OF

> \$13,500 Thank You

CYO BASKETBALL

St. Rose CYO is now accepting pre-registrations for the 2016-2017 Basketball Season for boys and girls in grades 4-8. If your children are interested in playing CYO basketball, please contact Bill Bohri at 973-886-2016 or bbohri@aol.com to pre-register for try-outs.

You must pre-register for try-outs. Try-outs will be held on Sunday, September 25th and Sunday, October 2nd from 1pm to 5pm.

Any questions please call or email Bill Bohri 973-886-2016 bbohri@aol.com.

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS #6504

UPCOMING EVENTS

Saturday, September 10th, Soccer Challenge has been

postponed. New date to follow.

October 9 – Columbus Day Parade

October 23 – Membership Blitz

October - Casino Bus Ride. Date to follow.

Ouote of the week:

Patience and perseverance have a magical effect before which difficulties disappear and obstacles vanish.

John Quincy Adams.

FOOD PANTRY

Thanks to your generous donations we are able to help many people that come to our Food Pantry. The pantry will now be opened on the 2nd and 4th Saturday of every month. The pantry is in need of jelly, tea, mayonnaise, water, grits snacks for kids, shampoo, conditioner, deodorant men and women, soap bars, toothpaste, toothbrushes and paper towels. The next time the food pantry will be open is Saturday, September 24th from 10:00-11:30am. If you have any questions or concerns, please email Isabella Francis at Isabellafrancis2@gmail.com.

World Youth Day Reflection by Bernadette Caponegro

By now you have read several accounts of our travels to Krakow, and I ask myself what can I add? What did I experience that is special and of importance to share? First of all, I am certainly not 'youth', what could I have learned from the event? Is my persepective on a 'youth' event relevant? What could 'this old woman' get from World Youth Day?

What did I experience that was special? The people of Poland were so hospitable and PATIENT with all of us in their home country. The chanting, the singing, the crowds of all the participants were never ending. And with all of the young people I saw NO arguments, fights, rudeness or arrogance. Yes, the cell phones were out, but they were taking photos and videos. The participants were walking with their heads up, their faces were joyful, and they had an energy that was amazing.

And speaking of energy, the city of Krakow was charged with and indefinable energy, that no matter how tired you may have thought you were, there was an underlying desire to experience more. The natural beauty of the park, the magnificent architecture and the brilliant red flowers added to the experience, and your senses were constantly stimulated.

What is my perspective on a 'youth event'? I am now very optimistic. Our Catholic Church has a most positive future. I was in the presence of young people all over this world, who with their families are in love with God, responsive to and respectful of Church leadership and not hesitant to openly and proudly express and live their faith.

What did this 'old woman' get from World YOUTH Day? I am renewed in my faith, encouraged in our Church's future, and most importantly, appreciative to those in our parish who supported our trip spiritually, prayerfully, financially. My desire to share my faith and its essence with the children of our parish and their families has been injected with energy, hope and love. I am open to new experiences, listening from the silence of my soul and more able to hear the voice of our dear Lord. I have come to know that when I was in Krakow, I was in the presence of God.

In accordance with Cannon Law we make it known publicly that Andrew T. Burns of Saint Rose of Lima Parish has been called to the sacred order of Deacon.

The ordination is scheduled to take place at the Basilica of St. Peter in Rome, Italy. If you are aware of any impediment to Andrew's ordination, please contact Bishop Serratelli or Father Owen immediately.

EARLY CHILDHOOD CENTER NEWS

Last week, the teachers and staff were busy planning for our new and exciting school year! Classrooms were cleaned and re-organized for the start of new beginnings and engaging experiences for all. The teachers were eagerly awaiting the bright smiles and sometimes tears from our new group of students. At the Early Childhood Center, we always encourage progress at your child's own pace according to your child's needs and abilities. We set the stage for self-confidence and we aim to inspire educational and social success in our young learners.

In our first week, the children were busy making new friends and learning the routines of their classroom. Important information was shared with parents and teachers to make this year run smooth. We are all looking forward to a fabulous year!

Enrollment still open for September 2016 Register now to reserve your spot!

If you would like to be a substitute for our Early Childhood Center, please contact the director, Lorie Agrifolio for further information.

How about a Mommy & Me class! Starting at the end of September, Tuesday mornings will be the place to be! Activities, music, stories and more will entertain you and your child. For more information, please contact Carol Freeman at 973-887-1801 or cfreeman@stroseacad.org.



On Wednesday morning September 7th, Fr. Owen waved off some our children departing on the bus to St. Vincents.







"Lord our God, when your Son was dying on the altar of the cross, he gave us as our mother the one he had chosen to be his own mother, the Blessed Virgin Mary; grant that we who call upon the holy name of Mary, our mother, with confidence in her protection may receive strength and comfort in all our needs"

Please visit our Early Childhood Center New website

www.SaintRoseOfLimaECC.org
Like us on m.facebook.com/stroseecc

PARISH DIRECTORY

Parish Office: 973-887-5572 Fax: 973-884-0476

Website: www.saintroseoflimachurch.org

PARISH EMERGENCY NUMBER

In case of a TRUE EMERGENCY, death or funeral, after office hours, please call 973-887-5572 and press "2" to reach Father Owen or Father Matthew immediately

Pastor

973-887-5572 Ext 114 Fr. Owen B Moran

omoran@saintroseoflimachurch.org

Parochial Vicar

Fr. Matthew Kranc 973-887-5572 Ext 125 fr.matthew@saintroseoflimachurch.org

Transitional Deacon

973-887-5572

michal.rybinski@outlook.com

Permanent Deacon

973-887-5572 tvleo@carroll.com

Seminarians

Mr. Alex Nevitt Theology, North American College, Rome Mr. Andrew Burns Theology, North American College, Rome

wnevitt@gmail.com aburns@pnac.org

Pastor Emeritus

Msgr. William McCarthy retired and not in residence

Rev. Mr. Michal Rybinski

Deacon Vincent Leo

Ms. Lisa Paradiso

Parish Staff

Mrs. Gretchen Turner 973-887-5572 Ext 115 **Business Manager** gturner@saintroseoflimachurch.org 973-887-5572 Ext 157 dbadilla@saintroseoflimachurch.org Mr. Diego Badilla Music Director Mrs. Karen Cunningham Bookkeeper 973-887-5572 Ext 129 kcunningham@saintroseoflimachurch.org Ms. Cathleen Seborowski Parish Secretary 973-887-5572 Ext 128 cseborowski@saintroseoflimachurch.org Mrs. Angela Burns Parish Secretary 973-887-5572 Ext 152 aburns@saintroseoflimachurch.org

Mrs. Anne Marie Gillespie Trustee Mrs. Jeanne Taylor Trustee

Mr. William Nevitt Parish Council President

Saint Rose Pre-School

Mrs. Lorie Agrifolio Director of ECC 973-887-1801 lagrifolio@stroseacad.org Mrs. Carol Freeman Administrative Assistant 973-887-1801 cfreeman@stroseacad.org

(Pre-School/Pre-K)

Faith Formation

Mrs. Stephanie Politi Coordinator of Pastoral Ministries 973-599-2944 spoliti@saintroseoflimachurch.org Mrs. Bernadette Caponegro Director of Religious Education 973-887-0357 bcaponegro@saintroseoflimachurch.org Ass't Coordinator of Religious Ed 973-887-0357 Mrs. Gina Liebhauser reled@saintroseoflimachurch.org Assistant to Coordinator of 973-887-0357 tdsouza@saintroseoflimachurch.org Mrs. Tanva D'Souza

Pastoral Ministries and D.R.E.

Assistant Coordinator of Confirmation 973-599-2944 lparadiso@saintroseoflimachurach.org

and Youth Ministry

Mrs. M. Kelly Robertazzi Youth Ministry and Confirmation 973-599-2944 krobertazzi@saintroseoflimachurch.org

Assistant

SACRAMENTS

Baptism

We celebrate the sacrament of Baptism most Sundays. Parents are welcome to have the Baptism celebrated either at a week-end Mass or at the Liturgy of Baptism at 1:15. To make arrangements for Baptism please call Father Owen or Fr. Matthew. Godparents must be confirmed and be active members of the church and attend Mass regularly.

Sacrament of Reconciliation

Every Saturday at 4:45 - 5:15 (or by appointment with Fr. Owen or Fr. Matthew).

Sacrament of Marriage

Please contact Fr. Owen or Fr. Mathew and set up an appointment. Any Catholic couple needs approximately a year to prepare for the Sacrament of Marriage, which includes sessions with the Priest celebrating the marriage and attendance at Pre-Cana conferences.

Sacrament of the Sick / Hospital Visits

At St. Rose we are strongly committed to the spiritual care of the sick. Because of privacy laws, hospitals and nursing homes are not allowed to release the patient's religious affiliation. Therefore, we must depend on families of our sick parishioners to inform us of their whereabouts and condition. Please notify the parish office of any need for a home or hospital visit.

The Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults is a program for people who seek full initiation in the Catholic Church through the reception of the Sacraments of Baptism, Eucharist and Confirmation, which are received at Easter Vigil. For information, please contact Fr. Owen or Fr. Matthew at the parish office.

PRAYER OPPORTUNITIES

Miraculous Medal Novena - Following 9am Mass on Saturday Devotion to Padre Pio - Following the 9am Mass on Friday Right to Life - Anne Marie Gillespie amgillespie@optonline.net Secular Franciscan Order - Second Saturday after 9am Mass First Saturday Devotion - to Our Lady of Fatima Following 9am Mass

PARISH ORGANIZATIONS Adult Choir - Rehearsal Mondays 9:30am or Wednesdays 8:00pm Knights of Columbus – 2nd & 4th Monday at 8pm in Labrecque Hall Rosary Altar Society – 1st Wednesday of the month at 7:00pm in church Adoration to the Blessed Sacrament -Tues. & Wed 8am - 8pm

Bereavement - 973-599-2944

PARISH GENERAL INFORMATION

PARISH OFFICE HOURS - Our clergy and staff will be happy to assist you during the following hours: Monday - Friday 9am - 3pm Summer Hours Monday - Thursday 9am - 3pm. Closed Friday's July and August

New Parishioners - We welcome those who have recently moved to the area. If you would like to be part of the St. Rose of Lima family, please call the parish office to

Bulletin Deadline - Please kindly submit all bulletin materials to Angela (aburns@saintroseoflimachurch.org) at the parish office, Please note that in order for articles to be published in next week's bulletin they need to be submitted no later than 10a.m. of the prior Tuesday.

Mass Intentions - Please come into the office or call during regular office hours.